
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER 

MEETING MINUTES 

OCTOBER 13, 2015 

 
The October meeting of the Kure Beach Community Center came to 

order at 10:00 a.m.  Members present were Harriet Owsley, Jeannie 

Gordon, Mararuth Cabell, Kathleen Zielinski, Robin Sack, Barbara Boal 

and Craig Bloszinsky and Nikki Keely from the town. 

  

Harriet began the meeting by thanking the members for helping in the 

clean-up day, September 3. She stated that most of the unused items 

were repurposed. 

 

Old Business 

Nikki updated the committee on rentals.  Due to the recent storms some 

rental was lost.  One new HOA meeting was scheduled. 

 

The numbers of students taking the watercolor classes have been 

breaking records.  However, the yoga classes have not done as well. 

 

Tickets for the holiday show in Myrtle Beach are still available. 

 

The community center will hold a hospice information session on 

October 14.  On October 21 at 6:30 a political forum for the candidates 

will be held. 

 

Town News 

Due to the recent storms, two water systems had some trouble.  One 

problem was at the lift station and the other problems were from the 

manhole covers.  Both are being addressed. 

 

Beach renourishment begins in November.  The work is based upon the 

dune profile determined by the Corp of Engineers. 

 

No updates for the community center building were available. 

 

Fall Program 

Information on the Hospice program was sent via email to several 

groups, notices were placed in the Island Gazette, and information was 

posted on the marquee outside the building.  It was decided to provide 

coffee and cookies for the program. 

 



CPR classes will be held in January. 

 

The committee decided to hold an easy Make and Take event on 

November 30.  The project is to make a lighted outdoor sphere using 

chicken wire. Sign up for the program is by November 18.  Advertising 

will begin on November 10. 

 

Barbeque 

A final wrap up for the barbeque expenses has not yet been finalized. It 

appears that the right amount of food and supplies were purchased.  

Suggestions for the 2016 barbeque are as follows: 

• Bake the beans in the oven rather than cook on the stove. 

• Need to have more unsweetened tea with no lemon. 

• Purchase “to go” cups or get tops for the cups on hand. 

• Purchase seven gallons of lemonade. 

• Plan to have live music, possibly South of K. 

• Restrict use of the parking lot next to the Community Center to 

reserve for barbeque patrons. 

• Explore the possibility of having a charity to sell beer to go with 

the barbeques. 

 

Officers 2016 

Harriet announced that she is stepping down as chairperson in 2016.  

She wants to remain active on the committee.  Replacements, new 

members and alternates will be needed in 2016. 

 

 

Submitted by: 

Barbara Boal 


